MINUTES
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
SOUTHEASTERN SWIMMING, INC.

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of Southeastern Swimming, Inc. was called to order at 7:30 pm. on February 17, 2011.  John Woods was in the chair and the secretary was present.  The secretary called the roll.  The following persons were in attendance: John Woods, Clark Hammond, John Boxmeyer, Tyler kerns, Chris Coraggio, Jackie Bussard-Bertucci, Tom Healey, Stephanie Nadeau, Mark Walker, Ammie Middleton, and Dave Smith.  Those absent: Katie Chronic, Robbie Dellinger and Kelly Berger.

The minutes of the last meeting of the Board held on October 2, 2010 were approved as written.
Report of Officers:


General Chair:  John Woods. John opened the meeting with general comments about an email that had been circulated to certain members of USA Swimming about a coach.  He also discussed the need to approve a meet bid procedure for the short course season.  There was also a general discussion about uploading of the times from a recent state high school meet in Tennessee.  John also solicited recommendations from the board for a new chair to be responsible to upload times into the SWIMS database in light of Trish Mitchell’s decision to resign due to other commitments that were demanding her time.

Administrative Vice-Chair:  Katie Chronic (excused due to illness) - No report.
Senior Vice Chair:  John Boxmeyer:  No report.

Age Group Vice Chair:  Tyler Kerns.  Tyler will present his report at the next board meeting in April following the age group sectional meet. A discussion occurred about preparing a template for the District Championships meets similar to the SES Championship meet so that the meet information is more uniform and that certain items are clarified.  It was decided that it would be best if a proposal was submitted to the technical planning committee for review and approval.
Finance Vice Chair: Robbie Dellinger - No report.

Treasurers Report:  Jackie Bussard-Bertucci.  There was a discussion about status of reimbursements and that she will be making distributions to teams twice a year, once in May and once in November.  An update was given on the check scanner.  All taxes are paid to date and ADP is now handling the payroll.  A discussion was held about limitations on certain line items in the budget.  The issue will be discussed further at the next meeting.  The Form 990 reports should be ready by the end of next week.

Technical Chair:  Mark Walker.  There will be a technical panning meeting during Short Course Championships to discuss various issues.

Athletes:  Ammie Middleton – No report.

Safety:  Dave Smith – No report.

Officials:  Stephanie Nadeau – Stephanie sought permission to attend the upcoming LSC Officials Chair meeting in Kansas City.   A motion was made and seconded to authorize the payment of her airfare was approved.  Stephanie discussed the recent BGC program and the impact of the additional fees on officials within the LSC.  It was decided that the Board would gather information on what other LSC’s are doing and review these possible options at a later Board meeting.
President:  Chris Coraggio - No report.

Old Business: 

The Chair announced as old business certain work of the task force on the procedure to be used to submit meet bids for the 2011 short course season.  Chris Coraggio presented the report and recommendation of the task force which is on file with these minutes.  After discussion and consideration, it was suggested that the actions items to take place on April 10 and April 20 be reversed:

April 10, 2011:  If necessary, the General Chairman will solicit votes from clubs and BOD for the location and host for SES SC Championship and District meets assuming there are competing bids to conduct any meet. If a vote is necessary, the clubs (and in the case of a district championship meet only those clubs within the particular district) and Board will have 10 days to vote.
April 20, 2011: The revised meet bid schedule with the SC Championship and Districts meets will be posted on the website.  If there is still a conflict between teams on the schedule as to any particular weekend, the General Chairman will solicit votes from the appropriate clubs and BOD to resolve the conflict. The affected clubs and Board will have 10 days to cast their votes.

The Chair announced as old business the need to finalize the By-laws after the review by USA Swimming.  It appears that one issue is the need to add another athlete to the board in order to comply with the 20% rule.  A discussion was held as to how best accomplish this task and it was decided that the secretary would investigate the issue and determine if a vote can be solicited via email from the members of the HOD to revise the By-laws and appoint another athlete.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.

Dated:
 2/17/11








/S/ Clark R. Hammond









Clark R. Hammond, Secretary
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